The Honorable Alejandro Mayorkas
Secretary of Homeland Security
Washington, DC 20528
Dear Secretary Mayorkas,
Over 40,000 Cameroonians living in the United States are at grave risk to be forcibly returned to Cameroon, including over 100 who are currently detained by Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) and could be deported at any moment. 
Cameroon is in the midst of a humanitarian crisis and internal armed conflict characterized by massive internal displacement, state-sponsored violence, war crimes, and critical shortages of essentials including water, food, housing, and healthcare. These conditions make safe return to Cameroon impossible, and the United States must act immediately to extend protection from deportation to Cameroonians living in the U.S. Cameroonians in the United States are additionally vulnerable since they, along with other Black and African immigrant communities, are disproportionately detained or mistreated during their immigration proceedings.
I call on you to designate Cameroon for Temporary Protected Status as soon as possible and to end the use of arbitrary immigration detention.
Sincerely,
